
BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSSION 
MINUTES OF MARCH 17, 1981 

The Board of County Commission met this day in regular session with the following members present, 

to-wit: Clayton Shiver, Chairman, Bobby Varnum, Donnell M1itfield, Jack Bowman and Monroe Cox. 

Willie D. Wise, Clerk, and Sheriff William G. Smith were present and acting. The meeting was 

called to order by the Sheriff followed with prayer by Commissioner Whitfield. 

Mr. Corbin Cawthorne with Florida Engineering met with the Board and discussed the road paving 

projects in the county. Commissioner Cox stated that on the Wrennie Moody Road he wm1ted it done 

right withthe county getting the most for the money. This road is to be let in two bids. 

Mr. Cawthorne stated that the right amount of asphalt was put on the Carlos Peavy Road, and that 

the dips were caused by "clay ball". 

Mr. Jimmy Yon met with the Board concerning property markers on his land on the Marysville Road. After 

some discussion, Robert Nations with Florida Engineering stated that to reset this marker could run 

from $2,500.00 to 3,000.00. He also stated that he had given this information to then Commissioner 

Gene Bailey, and he in turn told Mr. Nations to hold off on resetting the marker. 

Mr. Jim Doyle, Certified Public Accountant, brought to the Board's attention the service agreement 

between the d1amber of Commerce and the Board of County Commission. Mr. Doyle aslo stated that the 

county's records were being kept better now than in the past. 

Mr. Jack Dykes met with the Board to see what was being done on the Wrennie Moody Road. 

Mr. Danny McCollum met with the Board and asked about the lights at the S. B. Atkins Parle 

01airman Shiver stated that he should see Lorene Brown. 

Mr. Gene McClellan, Program Coordinator, made a report to the Board on the HUD Program. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Cox, seconded by Commissioner Bowman and duly carried to keep 

the pan to be used only for HUD or new road construction and maintenance under the 80% 5th and 6th 

cent gas tax. 

Mr. Gene McClellan stated that the Department of Environmental Regulation had to be answered on 

the sanitary land fills by Thursday, March 19, 1981. A motion was made by Commissioner Whitfield, 

seconded by Commissioner Bowman and duly carried not to open any more garbage pits and to get in 

compliance with the Department of Environmental Regulation. 

Mr. Ellis Melvin, County Road Superintendent, made a report to the Board on the road department. 

Mr. Buddy Murphy,representing Lapeyrouse Grain Mill, asked for the Board to grade the drive to 

the mill. The Board agreed that no work was to be done on private property. 

Commissioner ~Vhitfield stated that he wanted to advertise on the repair of the house at the road 

department, and to accept bids at the Board meeting to be held April 21, 1981. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Whitfield for Ellis Melvin to park his truck every night. Motion 

seconded by Commissioner Cox. Commissioners Whitfield and Cox voted "yes" and Commissioners Bowman, 

Shiver and Varnum voted "no". 

Commissioner Bowman recommended that when someone wants to sign up on the HUD Program, they should 

see Lorene Brown in Gene McClellan's office and she will take all the information and fill out the 

application. 

The Board received a detailed project report on the Apalachicola River Industrial Park channel from 

the U. S. Army Corp of Engineers. Chairman Shiver also signed a contract to formalize the agreement 

between the County and the Government according to Section 221 of Public Law 91-611. 



March 17, 1981- continued 

FUND 

FEDERAL REVENUE SHARING 
FINE & FORFEITURE 
GENERAL 
HUD 
COUNTY TTF #1 
COUNTY TTF #2 

VOUCHER NO. 

92-102 
28-33 
305-325 
97-99 
140-144 
3-4 

AMOUNT 

$15,923.37 
15,976.01 

195,097.46 
543.75 

1,654.48 
20,550.00 

There being no further business, the Board did then adjourn. 

ATTEST: 

Clerk 

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSION 
MINUTES OF APRIL 7, 1981 

The Board of County Commission met this day in regular session with the following 

members present, to-wit: Clayton Shiver, Chairrnm1, Bobby Varnum, Jack Bowman, Monroe Cox and 

Donnell Whitfield. 

Willie D. Wise, Clerk, Sheriff William G. Smith and Attorney Bill Corbin were present and acting. 

The meeting was called to order by the Sheriff followed with prayer by Commissioner Varnum. 

Mr. Corbin Cawthorne with Florida Engineering presented the Board with the final report on the 

Altha By-pass Road. 

Mr. Dewey Clemmons stated that there was a shortage of 191 tons of a~phalt on tl1e Altha road. 

After some discussion, Commissioner Bowman recommended that the road be cored with Mr. Clemmons present. 

Mr. James Rowe with Gulf Asphalt stated that the core had been made, and the road was 2- inches , and 

he would give an additional one (1) year warranty. The Board disagreed completely with Engineer 

Corbin Cawthorne's report on the road. 

Mr. Gene Lampkin met with the Board concerning the garbage pick-up in the county. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Whitfield, seconded by C~mnissioner Varnum and duly carried to 

pay $250.00 to the Jackson County Hospital for Carl Shelton. 

Mr. Bill McGill with C .A. P. met with the Board concernlng the programs his agency was handling for 

this area. Mr. McGill requested the Board to adopt a resolution to send to the Governor concerning 

the aid to the poor. 

l~. Louise Stewart met with the Board to see if any jobs were available with the County. The Board 

stated that due to budget conditions, no jobs were available. 

Ms. Neel with the Library met with the Board to get the names of the new Library Board members. 

Chairman Shiver stated they were Clarice Capps and Rita Maupin. 


